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CHAIRMAN’S CHAT.  

Your new Committee is now in place. The New Treasurer is Lynn Duggins and the New Business 
Secretary is Carmel Sefton.

This year we celebrate our tenth anniversary as a U3A. Our plan is to hold a small celebration at 
our November meeting, this will include a celebration cake (including a gluten free option), 
sparkling wine, displays showing how our U3A has developed and a history of interesting facts.

The January meeting is on 2 January. Many people will be returning from New Year celebrations. It 
is suggested that this meeting will be a social meeting with no speaker. It is proposed that this 
meeting will end at 4 pm so it will be shorter than usual.

In terms of meeting times please could I remind everyone that the Monthly meeting starts at 2:30 
pm. We cannot get access to the hall until 1:50 pm and we need 20 minutes to set up the tables 
and chairs. This means that the doors are unlikely to be opened before 2:10 pm.

It has come to the Committees attention that some people joining in groups, who are not paid up 
U3A members. This causes an insurance problem. Clearly this does not apply to anyone receiving 
the Newsletter, however if there is anyone you know who attends groups but is not a U3A member 
please could you give them a gentle nudge to contact the Membership Secretary to ensure their 
membership  is up to date.

The National office is looking at providing the Third Aid Matters magazine in a recyclable wrapper. 
However this would result in an increased charge to members of about 20p per member. We have 
been asked to let National office know if we support this or not. At the monthly meetings we will be 
asking for a show of hands to give us guidance on this.

Les

U3A NATIONAL NEWSLETTER

The May edition of the U3A National Newsletter highlights amongst other things, the launch of the 
National Conference and AGM “Sharing, Inspiring, Learning” which will be held in August at 
Nottingham. Debate Leads are also being sought to demonstrate debating skills at the Conference!
Just a reminder that you can sign-up on the National U3A website to receive the National U3A 
Newsletter delivered direct to your email inbox. You can also view previous editions there too.



VOLUNTEERS’ WEEK

In recognition of Volunteers’ week from 1st to 7th June, the Committee would like to say a big 
thank you to all our group leaders. 

Carmel Sefton

SEE AROUND BRITAIN.       

Hello,
I am contacting you from See Around Britain, we are a registered charity which has set up a 
website, www.seearoundbritain.com with the intention to provide photographic and detailed written 
information regarding a large variety of public venues throughout the UK. The information we 
provide gives a brief description, along with contact details, transport information and accessibility 
information so that potential visitors, including those with disabilities, can decide whether or not a 
venue is suitable for their particular needs.

The charity currently has a number of exciting volunteering opportunities available and we feel they 
could be of potential interest to your members. In particular, we are looking for volunteers to write 
venue descriptions to accompany the backlog of photographs of various venues and/or submit 
photos or videos of new venues themselves, all of which can be done from home and online via 
our website. There are online video tutorials available to help volunteers, but we can also provide 
additional support via email if needed.

If you feel this would be of interest to any of your members, we would be really grateful to hear 
from you (contact email address: cara_sab@outlook.com and/or support@seearroundbritain.com). 
Alternatively, they can register their interest and join directly via the website’s volunteer section at 
the bottom of the About Us page, www.seearoundbritain.com/about-us. I understand that some 
University of Third Age groups have monthly newsletters; there would be potential to include a 
short addition to let your members know of these opportunities?

We look forward to hearing from you.
Thanks for your time.

Cara Crockett
See Around Britain



BRAIN TEASER QUIZ.....GENERAL KNOWLEDGE. 

1.  Which river flows through the capital city of Canada?
2.   Who, in 1972, was the first Scotsman to become British Racing Champion    Jockey?
3    In the Mozart opera "The Marriage of Figaro", what was the first name of Figaro's bride?
4.   What code name was given to the 1942 Allied invasion of North Africa?
5.   Which song with "Dream' in the title was a UK top five hit for the following, [a] Rachel Stevens 
(2013), [b] Bobby Darin (1959), [c] Python Lee Jackson (1972), [d] Scotland World Cup Squad 
(1982) and [e] Jakatta (2001)?
6.   What type of fruit is a Jargonelle?
7.   Who starred as James Bond in the movie "Licence to Kill"?
8.   Which element takes its name from the Greek word meaning "Stranger"?
9.   Which of Beethoven's Symphonies is known as the Eroica?
10.  In which country did revolutionary Che Guevara die?
11. Who wrote the song "Where Have All the Flowers Gone"?
12. What nationality was the wartime traitor Vidkun Quisling?
Of what is Gynophobia the fear?
13.  According to the 2010 US Census, which four US States have a population of less than 
750,000?
15.  How many sharps feature in the key signature of A Major?
16.  “The Magnificent Seven" was a remake of which 1954 Japanese film?
Of which Asian nation are the following the capitals, [a] Muscat, [b] Vientiane, [c] Bishkek, [d] 
Kathmandu and [e] Dili?
17.  In what year was VAT introduced in the UK?
18.  Which day of the week translates as Mittwoch in German?
19.  Located in the Pacific Ocean some 1600km away from any land mass, 
20.  name is given to the remotest place on Earth?

ENJOY TAXING THE LITTLE GREY CELLS

Answers on last page

OBITUARY 

"We are sorry to report that Joyce Cork has died following a recent illness. 
Joyce was a relatively new member and had always been a keen walker. 
She enjoyed her walks with the 5 Mile Walkers and Woodhall Wanderers.

Our thoughts are with Jim, their family and friends."



QUIZ GROUP.   

Thank you to Ken for stepping in at the last moment  to run an enjoyable May 
quiz after our planned “quiz-master” had an unfortunate accident.Our next 
quiz is on June 21st.--- usual time and place, which is 2 pm at The Cottage   
 Museum.

          Tim Curtis

FIVE MILE WALKING GROUP

“Svmer is icumen in. Lhude sing cuccu” 

No,  not a spelling mistake but the words of a mid 13th century English song.

Our May walk from Dunston started and ended with the sound of a cuckoo in the woods. We 
started by walking beside the Car Dyke as far as Wasps Nest. 

There  have been some striking changes in farming  on the Nocton Estate, Roads have been 
improved and larger farm buildings  erected. Nocton Woods though remains essential the same. 

The deep sand on the road was evidence of the lightness of the soil. We stopped to admire hares,  
still visible in the crops and two fields of peonies. 

The slight rise before the fen gave us views towards the Wolds and across to Woodhall.

Malcolm Capps
              



WOODHALL WANDERERS.  

For their May walk the Wanderers set off up the steep hill to complete the Sheep Walk in quite 
unsettled weather.  They were also unsettled as, they had been informed, the previous week a 
walker had been taken seriously ill on the same walk and unfortunately did not recover.  There was 
an alternative start point which missed out the hill and a few took advantage of it.  

However, the views once walking the hilltop were worth it, the sun came out and we could see for 
miles.  Not sure who organised the buzzards but at one stage we had seven of them soaring 
around the sky in front of us.

 For those who are eagle-eyed you may spot the odd unfamiliar face, these are members from 
Horncastle U3A who 
joined us for the walk, 
led by group members 
of Horncastle U3A, Ed 
and Sylvia Jones.

       John Cotton  

CHURCH VISITING 


